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	Minutes
	February 28, 2017
	6pm- 8pm
	Drydock seafood Restaurant


	Meeting called by
	Commander Jeff Cathcart

	Type of meeting
	Regular

	Facilitator
	Adjutant Jeff Cathcart

	call to order
	6PM Meeting was called to order in accordance with Manual of Ceremonies

	Roll Call
	Roll call of members was accomplished.  The following members were present: Terry Andrews; Jeff Cathcart; Dennis Davis; Earl Dowd; George Dowd; William Elder; William Haiges; William Milholen; Carin O’Brien; Robert Palmer

	Approval of minutes from last meeting
	Minutes of the January 24th meeting were reviewed.  A motion was made by Bill Milholen to approve the minutes as written.  Motion carried.


Agenda topics
	2hours
	
	


	old business
	Commander Cathcart introduced the guests.  No guests were present at the beginning, but Commander Albert McClain of Post 277 and his Vice-Commander and his wife visited shortly after the start of the meeting.  Commander McClain expressed his desire to see the two Siler City posts (93 & 277) work together in the future for the good of the community..  No partisan politics was presented or discussed.

	Committee reports:  Finance – Veterans Affairs and Rehabilitation – National Defense – Americanism – Youth & Children

	Commander Cathcart made the following announcements:

The state of Siler City, Post 93, is strong.  Current membership stands at 33 (29 living; 4 deceased) and we are in the process of recruiting and revitalization.  Recruiting and fundraising continue to be job-one for the entire 2017 year.
Commander Cathcart reported that Post member, Richard Siler (not present), was awarded a certificate from National Headquarters for 50 years of continuous American Legion membership.  Commander Cathcart will mail the certificate to his address on record.
Commander Cathcart reported that we continue to collect pop-top tabs for Ronald McDonald House charities.  Members are encouraged to bring their tabs to each regular meeting.
Commander Cathcart reported that the Color Guard program will be postponed until further notice to allow for increased attention on
recruiting and fund raising.

Commander Cathcart reported that the Siler City Merchants Association (SCMA) will meet at 8:00 a.m. on the third Wednesday of each month.  All members are encouraged to attend SCMA meetings and participate in Americanism projects, to support the second pillar of the American Legion.
Finance Officer Bill Elder reported that the Post finances are in good shape.  He stated that our current CD of $30,000 is still intact
and earning interest and that we have $5,650.77 in checking.
Vice-Commander and Veterans Affairs and Service Officer Bill Haiges reported that the website is up and running and that all should periodically view it to stay abreast of Post business.  He went on to encourage everyone to go to www.mylegion.org to set up their own personal portal to renew membership and learn more about the American Legion. Bill also shared his experience at the winter Legion conference held at the North Raleigh Hilton, 3415 Wake Forest Road in Raleigh.  He turned in more than three pounds of pop-top tabs at the conference.  He also attended several meetings and is considering  volunteering for a state committee.
Vice-Commander Haiges reported that he contacted many churches in the area about Memorial Day flag placement on graves.  No churches contacted have records of which graves are veterans.  So, the only churches that will get flags this year are Rocky River Church and Rives Chapel Church.  A Memorial Day flag placement committee will be formed at the March meeting.
Americanism and Children & Youth Committee Chairman Bill Milholen reported that the Boys and Girls Club, Wren Family Center, met in January with Legionnaires Bill Milholen, Jeff Cathcart and Terry Andrews present.  Our Post 93 has been a big supporter of the Club since its beginning.  One of the classrooms in the building is dedicated to our American Legion Post 93. If any of our members would like to donate to the club just see Bill Milholen or Jeff Cathcart.  The Advisory Board Meets on the second Tuesday of each month 6:00 PM at the Club building behind Braxton Manor Apartments.

Bill went on to say, we have started putting together a committee to host the June 30th fundraiser, “Freedom Fest” to benefit the Boys and and Girls Club and our Post 93.  The fundraiser particulars will be discussed at the March meeting, after the first meeting of the 
Freedom Fest fundraiser committee.  
Lastly, Bill Milholen talked about the Boys State and Girls State program.  Application packets have been given to both Chatham
Charter School and Jordan Matthews School.  We are awaiting the completed paperwork from the respective schools to submit to

Department Headquarters.

	new business
	

	Commander Cathcart reported that the town Easter egg hunt will be held at Bray Park on April 15th at 11am.  The merchant’s association needs big gift items donated.  All members are encouraged to solicit donations from local merchants.
Commander Cathcart reported that March madness event will be held at the Oasis open air market on March 11th from 9am – 3pm.  All members are encouraged to attend to support this venue for downtown revitalization.

Commander Cathcart reported that the Band of Oz beach music band is performing at the Siler City Senior Center on March 9th.  Tickets are $20.  All members are encouraged to attend to support this event, to benefit Habitat for Humanity.

Commander Cathcart reported that he will be meeting with the Chatham County Veterans Service Officer on March 9th to start planning a veteran benefits clinic for late spring.

Commander Cathcart reported that he will collect information to get all Post 93 officers bonded.

Commander Cathcart reported that he will collect information to purchase a general liability insurance policy for our Post 93.

Commander Cathcart announced that we will be looking at options for a meeting location in the near future; for a location that is more conducive to Legion business, and we should put Legion business ahead of having a meal.

Commander Cathcart opened the floor for good of the Legion comments.  No comments were made. 




	Adjournment
	Meeting closed by Commander Cathcart in accordance with Manual of Ceremonies.

	Special notes
	Next meeting will be on Tuesday, March 28th at 6pm at the Drydock Seafood Restaurant in Siler City.


